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November 2018 

A Monthly Newsletter of the Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Salem, OR 

 The Chalice and the Flame 
Diverse people. Diverse beliefs. One community. 

 
Remember the UUCS Parking Lot Across Center? 
Having one service means we are all together at once ï a great opportunity for our members to build a single, 
large community.  However, the parking lot next to the church is not large enough for everyone.  If you are able, 
leave space for those who are less mobile by parking in the grass & gravel lot across Center Street. 

Pre-Order Your Thanksgiving Pies this Sunday! 
Sundays before Thanksgiving, pre-order your handmade fruit pies for Thanksgiving. Pies are $15 
each or $40 for three. Choose from apple, blueberry, rhubarb, peach, wild blackberry and 
marionberry. Sorry, the cherry sold out in the first week! 

Order three and give two away to your neighbors to thank them for being good neighbors! With 
each three-pie order we will offer you two fall-themed cards.  Proceeds from this fundraiser go to 

the UUCS general fund.  Final sales and pickup day for the pies is November 18, the Sunday before 
Thanksgiving. 

Want to join the "Board of Crusteze"?? Join about 20 UU's for Pie Day on November 17 from 9 am to about 1 pm 
as we construct 200 pies from prepared fruit and dough. Fun, connection, and doing your part for UUCS!  Sign up 
at the pre-sale table on Sundays, or email Vicki Cunningham. 

Cordon Road Cleanup November 10 
Come help with the Cordon Road cleanup effort on Saturday, November 10, from 9 am to noon. In return for 
having our name on the Adopt-a-Road sign, our members pick up litter along a nearby segment of Cordon Road. 
This is a great way of increasing our visibility in the community.  
Meet at the UUCS parking lot at 9 am. Safety vests and garbage bags will be provided. First-time adult volunteers 
must sign a waiver. Children under 18 must have a waiver of liability and indemnification form signed by their 
parent or guardian. Children 10 and 11 must be accompanied by a parent or guardian. Sign up at the Social 
Justice Table in the Fellowship Hall, or contact Michael Pollard at mpollard608@aol.com. 

Save the Peace Mosaic Benefit Concert November 10 
A benefit concert to raise funds to preserve the Salem Peace Mosaic will 
be held at UUCS on November 10, beginning at 7 pm. The concert will 
feature Rich McCloud, Jan Michael Looking Wolf with Robin Gentlewolf 
and Peter Bergel with Elizabeth Gingrich and Mark Babson. Suggested 
donation is $10/person.  You can purchase advance tickets to ensure 
that you get a seat. If you canôt make the show, but want to support the 
project, you can make a donation of any size.   

The Salem Peace Mosaic, which fronts the YMCA Building on Court 
Street ï a true community artistic endeavor which involved 600 
volunteers ï is in danger. When the YMCA tears down the current 
building to replace it with a new facility, the mosaic will be destroyed 
unless our community moves to save it. 

Roy Zimmerman Concert November 11 
On Sunday, November 11, Roy Zimmerman will perform in the UUCS sanctuary, beginning at 7 
pm. Tickets at the door are $20 or whatever you can afford. Roy's RiZe Up! is ninety minutes of his 
original songs, a funny and forceful affirmation of Peace and Social Justice. ñSometimes I think 
satire is the most hopeful and heartfelt form of expression,ò says Roy, ñbecause in calling out the 
world's absurdities and laughing in their face, I'm affirming the real possibility for change.ò 

mailto:mpollard608@aol.com
https://bit.ly/2NHfiqn
https://bit.ly/2Mbdb1d
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The evening before my court appearance to face the legal consequences of engaging in an act of civil disobedience 
for blocking the entrance of the Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) in Portland this summer (along with 29 
other Oregon clergy under the auspices of the Interfaith Movement for Immigrant Justice ï IMIrJ), I was looking at 
the summons mailed to me, on which it says ñUnited States of America v. Richard Read Davis.ò  A more accurate 
rendering might say ñThe Cruel, Xenophobic, Racist Regime of Donald Trump v. Conscientious Clergy and Their 
Countless Supporters.ò  

So, on Friday morning November 2, along with my fellow clergy (for whom I feel such deep affection and gratitude) I 
appeared at the Federal District Court, knowing that whatever punishment the government meted out would be 
statutorily limited by the nature of our offense and that the consequences ï a fine or community service ï would not 
be hard to bear.  Then, too, we knew we would not face the social stigmatization that so many who break the law 
must bear.   

That morning I was struck by the bewildered, anxious expressions on the faces of other defendants there - broken 
people preparing to have their lives further broken as they become enmeshed in our broken criminal justice system, 
which is primarily punitive rather than restorative.      

As I, for the first time in my life, prepared to enter the ranks of those who have officially run afoul of the law, I gained 
a visceral sense of how this system dehumanizes people by criminalizing them ï a fact well understood by our 
morally bankrupt president who never misses an opportunity to characterize immigrants and asylum seekers as 
ñcriminalsò who are less than fully human.  Minority communities, especially black people, are acutely aware of how 
such criminalization has worked throughout our nationôs history to preserve an unjust status quo.    

As oftentimes happens in our legal system, our clergy case is still in process, and I have nothing to report on that 
right now.  Stay tuned.  What I can report is that I have felt widespread love and support from you, the members and 
friends of our beloved congregation, and from others in our community during this time ï my soul is at peace 
knowing that I, on our common behalf, have answered the summons of love and justice 
during this dark hour in our nationôs history.  

I am writing this on the eve of the mid-term election in which the fate of our nation is at 
stake.  We can hope for the best ï that there will soon be at least some congressional 
check on the depredations of the demagogue in the White House, but we should prepare 
for the worst.  Yet if the worst does come to pass, I have faith that we will bring our best 
selves forward as we continue in our struggle to truly make ours a nation of freedom, 
justice and equality.  And in better days to come we will look back at this as a time when 
our courageous congregation did answer the call to be a moral beacon in the darkness.  
We are not hiding our light under a bushel, we are letting it shine.  (Weôve even gotten a 
grand new sign for our corner to let the world know weôre here!  Thanks especially to the 
Sign Committee (Craig Carlson, Vicki Cunningham, Joanne Manson, and John 
Prohodsky) for making that happen.) 

Love, Rick 
 
P.S. ï It has always been my intention to pay whatever fine the government may impose upon me, but others 
involved may not be able to do so.  For those of you who have generously offered to help pay fines and support the 
long-term organizing work for immigrant justice ahead ï hereôs your chance.  You can visit this Facebook page to 
make a donation.  

https://www.facebook.com/donate/249902419212289/
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November ƛǎ here!  In our Religious Exploration (RE) classes we will explore the Soul Matters 
theme of: ñWhat does it mean to be a people of remembrance?ò  What does this question immediately 
bring to your mind?  For me, I went straight to thoughts of holidays and memories with my family and 
how I hold those dear.  Digging deeper into this theme in my own mind, I then thought about the 
important life lessons I donôt want to forget (and sometimes canôt); which have made me who I am today.  
Expanding my thinking to my global community, I realized the importance of remembering the many 
lessons taught by peaceful leaders, militant leaders, protests, challenges, positive and negative 
changes, things that have happened in our world that have brought us to this very moment.  If as a 
community, we are ñpeople of remembranceò I personally believe that we can greatly impact our world in 
a positive way for the rights of all humans, non-human animals, and our Mother Earth and her 
inhabitants.  We must remember memories are very powerful tools for living.   

I hope that you have a wonderful Thanksgiving and that you find the time each day to name something 
to be thankful about in your life.  My personal motto: there is always something to be thankful about!  
(Even if it is just that you are thankful things are not worse!!) 

In faith and until next timeéChristi 

Christi J Olsen, Director of Lifespan Religious Exploration 
 

~ Other Notes of Interest from RE ~ 

Children and youth will have opportunities to share memories during the month of November.  If you and/
or your children and youth have photographs of memories you would like us to post on our 
Remembrance bulletin board, please send them with your children for them to post! 

On November 18, Reverend Rick has invited all ages to attend the service.  People will be sharing some 
of their stories about their one precious life!  We will have nursery care and we will be taking our 
preschool ï third graders out for a time in RE for part of the service.  We will also have the coloring 
tables available in the sanctuary for those that stay in the service. 

Please note, we will not have nursery or RE classes on November 25, due to the Thanksgiving holiday.   

We continue to have a yoga offering during RE on the first Sunday of each month.  Though geared for 
children, the postures and experience are good for all ages and you are welcome to attend. This is an 
opportunity to practice a mindful breathing practice that can be used in other areas of your life. 

LOOKING AHEAD: Our annual MITTEN DRIVE begins December 2!  Please start collecting new or 
gently used mittens, hats and scarves to place on our tree in the foyer.  Every year we try to fill the entire 
tree with warm items to be donated right before Christmas to Family Building Blocks.  They will find 
homes for all of the items.  Letôs beat our 100 items from last year! 

Child Dedication, a Unitarian Universalist celebration of a childôs life, will take place during the 
service on December 16.

, 
 Please let me know by December 1 if you are interested in having your child

(ren) participate so Reverend Rick and I can help you create a special ritual.   

NO RE/NURSERY CARE ï Please note, due to the holidays and when they have fallen this year, we will 
not have classes or nursery care on December 23

 
and 30.  

~ Christi J. Olsen, Director of Lifespan Religious Exploration 

Lifespan Religious Exploration  

https://www.uua.org/beliefs/what-we-do/celebrations/births
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Happenings and Highlights 

UU Men's Group starting up again!  2nd Sundays 
The recent UU men's retreat generated interest in an ongoing men's group.  Meetings will be on 2nd Sundays 
12:30-2 pm (after the service.)  First meeting will be on November 11.  All identifying as men are welcome.  The 
format will be 3 minute check-ins followed by discussion. All that is discussed will be kept confidential unless the 
safety of a participant or someone else is at risk. 

Women's Alliance Meeting November 13 

The Womenôs Alliance will meet on Tuesday, November 13, at 6:30 pm (note earlier time) in the Fellowship Hall.  
Our speaker will be Courtenay McCarthy, School Psychologist for the Salem-Keizer School District. Courtenay 
specializes in threat assessment and violence prevention for the District, which has an excellent record in this 
area. She will discuss her coordination with agencies in the Salem community and give overviews of assessment, 
risk factors with students, and interventions. Courtenay graduated from the University of Denver, where she 
earned an Educational Specialist's degree in Early Childhood. She did her internship in school psychology at the 
Willamette Educational Service District and worked in the Canby School District prior to the five years in her 
current job in Salem.  

Everyone is invited to attend the program.  This will be followed by refreshments and a business meeting, when 
the December 2 Annual Holiday Bazaar will be a topic.  UU baked goods, jams and jellies, handicrafts, and other 
holiday items will be featured at the bazaar ï please be planning your donation!  And almost immediately (10 am 
on Wednesday, November 7) there will be a work party to make ornaments to give to our children the Sunday 
before Christmas.  Contact Alliance members Jane Manning or Lynn Cardiff for more information. 

WOU Early Music Ensemble Presents Occhi del Mio Core November 18 

Join us for a program of Italian secular and sacred music from the 16th and 17th centuries as the WOU Early 
Music Ensemble presents ñOcchi del Mio Core.ò  
The event will be held Sunday, November 18, 2018 from 3 to 5 pm at UUCS.  The $10 suggested donation 
benefits WOU and UUCS music programs.  

The title of the concert means Eyes of my Heart in Italian and several songs refer to eyes. The ensemble will also 
perform sacred music by Natale Monferrato and Antonio Caldara and instrumental music by Giralamo Frescobaldi 
and Giovanni Bassano.  

The Western Oregon University Early Music Ensemble, directed by Dr. Dirk Freymuth, is a chamber group 
specializing in the music of the renaissance and baroque eras. Joining the group for this concert is special guest 
Kimary Welsh Fick on recorders and flute.  

For more information call 503-364-0932, or email music@uusalem.org. 

Event Liaison Needed to Host Building Rentals 

We are looking for some congregation members to act as host when we rent space here at UUCS.  The member 
would help rental clients determine what areas of the building they might rent and what other staffing needs might 
be necessary. The host would set up the space before an event. They will also clean the rented areas and put the 
building back as it was. This can be physically demanding work depending on the type of event. During an event, 
the host will be the representative of UUCS and answer questions.  

The Event Liaison is paid by the hour for the time worked. For more information contact the UUCS Office, 
office@uusalem.org. 

Bottle Drive Continues 

Hello Everyone!  A BIG thank you to everyone who participated in the bottle drive these last few months. With your 
help, we were able to raise over $150.  This money will be divided among the Resource Center, Minister's 
Discretionary Fund and CUUPS. You can still help by bringing your bottles and cans on the first Sunday of every 
month. Or, if you have an Oregon BottleDrop account you can donate money to the UUCS BottleDrop account. 

A Sad Day for CUUPs 

At the October 9 business meeting of the Salem Covenant of Unitarian Universalist Pagans, the issue of keeping 
or closing the circle in Bateman Woods was brought to a vote. We have found that it hasnôt been practical to hold 
very many public rituals in the circle, simply for mobility reasons, although it has still proved an area for meditation 
and solitary communion with nature. Aspects of the circle had been removed or dismantled; this could be either 
due to volunteers being unaware of CUUPs long-range vision or just simple vandalism. While the idea of fighting 
to keep something sacred is tempting, it is counterintuitive and ultimately not healthy. We felt that our energy could 

mailto:music@uusalem.org
mailto:office@uusalem.org


November 4, 2018 The Chalice and The Flame ð Volume 70 / Issue 3 Page 5 

be better spent in other areas. Currently, CUUPs just doesnôt have the membership levels to embark on the 
upkeep and education that would be necessary for the circle to remain. 

The vote was unanimous and a date for deconsecrating the space was set for that weekend. It was a small and 
somber gathering in the woods. We drummed, beat on wood blocks and burned incense as we wove our way 
around the circle, each member saying goodbye in the way they felt appropriate. We thanked the spirits and 
elders of the wood for providing inspiration and guidance.  

It is a pagan practice to release the energy and say goodbye to sacred spaces so that our energy isnôt tangled 
up in something of which we are not the caretakers. It is a method of taking personal responsibility for the energy 
that we create. As the space takes new form and life it is through this ritual that we show that we have no part of 
what takes place in the woods but also release any ill will that might linger when something new takes the place 
of the circle. 

CUUPs will continue to support the efforts of the landscape team in creating areas for communing with nature, 
where all members of the congregation can celebrate the changing season and the rhythm of nature. We will 
look forward to the landscape teamôs proposal to the congregation on their vision of the future of Bateman 
Woods as a reflection of our UU principles.  

Blessed Be. 
~Submitted by Craig Rowland 

Splinters from the Board 

During the October meeting, the board heard a presentation from the Hope and Habitat group that is seeking 
acceptance from UUCS as a church-sponsored group. The board will be discussing this request at the retreat 
and next board meeting. The group is proposing the establishment of a transitional village for the homeless along 
the lines of the village in Eugene. They will be looking at possible sites in Salem and Marion County and have 
built a model of the village that has been seen at UUCS on several occasions.  

The board also discussed a recent proposal from Kaleidoscope School that would include expansion of the 
program in the next school year. Kaleidoscope operates five days a week in our RE area. The board will gather 
more information and there will be further discussion on this.  

Rev Rick reported on the activities of the Abundance Team and the board will be kept apprised of their activities. 

~Submitted by Lynn Cardiff, Board Chair 


